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Dogs With Delts Raises Money For JDRF

Original Charter Returns 
Home to Chi!

Fore!
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HUGE NEWS!! ALUMNI-IN-ACTION

NATIONAL NEWS
The fall 2018 Isue of The Rain-
bow, available Online!
The fall 2018 edition of the 
rainbow is available at http://
rainbowfall2018.easyviewer.
net/. Thank you to the vol-
unteers and brothers who 
contributed to making Karnea 
the greatest of all Delt events. 
Stay true to the journey, this is 
a great time to be a Delt!
The fall issue is packed with 
coverage of the St. Louis 
Karnea. Thank you to the 
volunteers and brothers who 
contributed to making Karnea 
the greatest of all Delt events. 
Stay true to the journey, this is 
a great time to be a Delt. Click 
the cover photo or a purple 
bar below to learn more about 
Karnea and what’s to come for 
the Fraternity:

•	 Karnea Location and Dates 
Announced for 2020

•	 Your Chance to Make a 
Difference

•	 True to the Journey

•	 Philanthropic Partnership

•	 Inspiration at Karnea

•	 Fraternity Legislation

•	 New Arch Chapter 

•	 Fraternity Awards

•	 Convention Photos 
Available

Brothers attended JDRF’s annual Columbus 
One-Walk on September 30th following a 
successful fundraising season. Four brothers 
were able to attend the event this year: Rad 
Savage (2019), Jon Hammond (2020), 
Stephen Kelly (2021), and Alex Gilkey 
(2021). The event also included a variety of 
other activities, including presentations on new 
technologies used to detect and combat Type 
1 diabetes. The Chapter was able to raise $328 
for JDRF, thanks in part to charitable events 
and personal donations. The majority of funds 
were raised at the Chapter’s “Dogs With Delts,” 
hot dog cookout event held on campus.

On October 12th our original charter was 
returned to us after a 40-year absence. This 
document dates to January 1881 and was 
signed by Delt brothers from our Alpha 
Chapter at Allegheny College. Pictured with 
the document is Chi President, Rad Savage.

Pictured are Delts:

Rennie Worsfold ’86 
Bill Taylor ’85 
Tim Stautberg ’85 
Karl Starek ’86 
Stu Gutsche ’85 
Lawrence Shannon ’85 
Harvey Stephens ’85

  Also pictured are Kenyon alums who are not 
Delts:

Andy Hull ’85 
Brian Bohn ’85 
John Callinan ’85 
George Moore ’85
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THE  “WRITE” PATH VISION FOR CHI

Alumni Making Delts Proud
Adam Kline ’94 recently 
returned to Kenyon 
in September to lead a 
discussion on his new 
book The Clockwork 
War and sign copies in 
the college bookstore.  In 
the book, best friends 

Karlheinz and Leopold clash is an epic, 
imaginary battle waged in the branches of an 
enormous ancient oak tree.
  In addition to his novels, Brother Kline has 
written screen plays for Focus Features, Sony 
Pictures Animation, Warner Brothers, Walt 
Disney Pictures and Twentieth Century Fox.  
With Kung Fu Panda director Mark Osborne, 
Kline is currently adapting The Clockwork War 
as well as his other novel Escape From Hat for 
film.  He is also working on the film adaptation 
of Jeff Smith’s novel Bone.  Kline has writing 
credits on the films Artemis Fowl and Into 
Happiness and was associate producer of the 
2011 documentary, Breaking and Entering.  He 
is an active member of the Writers Guild.

HISTORICALLY SPEAKING

A special thanks to Brad Bennet 
’57, who stopped by the Chapter 
this past weekend and donated some 
great composites! The 1956 photo 
includes Charles Walch ’57 and Perry 
Gilpatrick ’58, our two Brothers who 
died in an airplane accident and are 
memorialized on the Lodge’s front door 
plaque. Charles’ older brother Stan 
’56, is in the composite as well.  Stan 
is an attorney in St. Louis and his son, 
Charlie (named for his deceased uncle) 
was a Kenyon Delt in the class of 1988.

Alum Returns, Donates 
Composites To Chi

ACTIVE CHAPTER

Chi Scores Six With Eight 
On Football Squad

This year there are eight Chi men on the 
Football team including three defensive 
starters: Sam Dickey (MLB, 2020), Trevor 
Brown (DL, 2020), and Sam Becker (DL, 
2020). Brother Dickey leads the NCAC in 
Total Tackles with 74 through six games. The 
brothers of Chi would like to thank you for 
your continued support and are striving to 
continue upholding the good name of Chi 
through being gentlemen and scholars.  

  The Alumni Association’s 
mission is threefold: i) own 
and maintain our Lodge; ii) 
mentor the undergraduate 
Chapter; and iii) 
enhance and facilitate 
communication among 
alumni.  Over the past few 
years we have taken several 
steps which we hope will 
allow us to better fulfill our 
mission.  
  First, we are providing 
more and better 
newsletters, offering an 
interactive website and 
hosting additional campus 
alumni functions.  We have 
a Twitter, Facebook, Linkedin and website for 
Chi Chapter alumni to network with other 
alumni and undergraduates.  The reunion 
weekend open house at the Lodge is becoming 
an annual event.  This year will mark the 24th 
straight year this event has been held.  All of 
this is an effort to keep Chi alumni informed 
on the activities of their brothers and the latest 
news and events of the Chapter.  
  Second, we continue to work with the 
Chapter to maintain and improve our Lodge.  
This past year we purchased new furniture for 
the upstairs at a cost of over $5,000.  The new 
sofas, chairs and tables provide a comfortable 

place to relax in front of the 
fireplace.
  Third, Chi alumni 
continuously mentor the 
men of the Chapter.  Several 
young Delt alumni have 
provided resume reviews 
and career advice for our 
brothers.  The Chapter 
continues to have strong 
academic rankings and four 
brothers received awards 
at Honors Day this past 
spring.  Our goal, working 
with the Chapter Advisors 
and College officials, is to 
promote and encourage 
leadership, responsibility 

and self-respect within the Chapter.  
  All of these activities require your support, 
whether it is your time and talents, your 
financial support, hosting or attending an 
alumni event, or just submitting an update to 
the website.  Your efforts can greatly enhance 
the programs we have in place.  
  We are confident that the Chapter is one 
that you can take significant pride in being a 
part of.  Many of us view our Delt experience 
with significant fondness and we hope to 
provide that same experience to many more 
future Chi Delts.  We welcome your support 
and comments. 

		  Year Ended,  	
		  9/30/2017	 9/30/2018
Revenue		
Annual Fund	 $10,725 	 $11,553 
Room Rents	 17,200	 17,470
Lodge Dues	 1,850	 2,150
Misc Revenue	 257	 130
Total Revenue	 $30,032 	 $31,303 

Expenses		
Newsletters, Web, Postage	 $7,141 	 $7,942 
Fundraising	 2,308	 2,885
Lodge Insurance	 2,440	 2,936
Lodge Furniture, Supplies	 1,100	 5,931
Lodge Repairs, Renovations	 1,125	 5,423
Lodge Utilities	 6,177	 4,865
Lodge Property Tax	 3,019	 3,025
Alumni Receptions	 101	 96
Misc Expenses	 90	 146
Total Expenses	 $23,501 	 $33,250 
*Excludes contributions to Chi Educational Foundation.
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ALUMNI SPOTLIGHT
Follow Your North Star

Joe Grimes ’82, offers sage advice to today’s young Fraternity Men

I was a 
swimmer in 
high school 
and wanted 
to swim in 
college, so 
gravitated to 
swimmers 
automatically.  
I also was 

taking some classes freshman year with 
Sophomores who were in the fraternity and 
they made it sound like a great organization. 
At decision day I had multiple bids, but in 
the end decided to go with the Delts and have 
absolutely no regrets
  Some of my best memories include the 
Delt formals, along with just kicking back in 
the Delt lounge watching football and other 
sports.
  During my time as an undergrad, I was 
House and Ground Chairman.The fraternity 
was part of my Kenyon experience which 
overall prepared me for life after college. 
The fraternity allowed for the development 
of deep friendships; understanding different 
points of view; the value of teamwork; how 
to work through decisions with different 
brothers where our opinions were different; 
motivation; and influence; hard to get people 
to clean up detail the day after an event if 
they don’t have a certain amount of belief and 
faith in your process and integrity. These have 
been core skills in my professional career as a 
senior leader in various companies and in my 
personal family life.

  I think the Greek system is getting an 
unfair view by many people today. I found the 
Delts a great organization to join and feel like 
I grew a lot personally from the experiences 
and, of course, the mistakes where my 
brothers were there to help me make sure they 
weren’t too bad. Both my son and daughter 
were members of Greek organizations during 
their college years (neither at Kenyon) and 
they had similar feelings. However, the Greek 
system is now under a microscope more 
due to some extreme examples of hazing, 
sexual abuse, racism, bullying and other non-
acceptable behaviors. I believe in general that 
these are the extremes vs. the norm. 
  All students want organizations where 
they feel they belong, are valued for and they 
themselves can feel a deep sense of connection 
and loyalty whether a fraternity, band, club 
or something else. The Greek system though 
is the most structured of all of these and 
extends across many universities, which is 
why it is much easier to condemn these 
organizations than individual organizations. 
At the same time given this position, we have 
a responsibility to exhibit and show a higher 
standard as leaders of organizations within our 
schools. The Greek system is an important 
part of growing up and even the pressures 
being brought to bear on it today is part of 
this education, how we react will show our 
leadership and our value to the institutions in 
which we have chapters. If we do it right, we 
will be wanted, respected and considered a key 
valuable piece of the college’s experience, if we 
don’t then we risk the college pushing us out.

  I have spent more than 30 years in the 
financial services industry in multiple 
businesses, functions and leadership positions. 
I started at GE Capital and have worked at a 
variety of companies including a subsidiary 
of Dun & Bradstreet and have been at Fannie 
Mae as a VP since 2005. I received my MBA 
from Harvard Business School in 1988 and 
married my wife Jennifer, who I met at GE, 
two days after graduation. We have two 
children Joseph and Catherine both who 
are out of college (neither went to Kenyon). 
Joseph is working in New Jersey, and 
Catherine is finishing classes required for her 
to go to grad school. We moved to California 
in 1998, and have been here ever since living 
in Westlake Village outside of Los Angeles and 
about half-way to Santa Barbara.
  For today’s young men, have a very good 
sense of what is right and what is wrong in 
your mind. Lead your life on this aspect vs. 
just what the rules say -  this is your North 
Star which should guide you whenever tough 
choices are presented to you. The North 
Star is important because even rules may 
be flawed and need to be challenged even 
more difficult when people are comfortable 
with them as the status quo. It is those that 
follow their North Star that challenge what 
exists today and force change that makes 
things better going forward. As members of a 
leadership organization your responsibility is 
even greater, make sure you treat it carefully 
and make sure that what you do make those 
around you proud to be your brother and 
friend, not ashamed to have ever know you.

Delts Awarded at Honor’s Day Celebration
In addition to the honorary doctor of laws degree to brother James Carr 
’62, four other Kenyon Delts were recognized by Kenyon for their academic, 
artistic and community achievements:

CHAPTER RECOGNITION

Eppa Rixey III  
Memorial Scholarship
Trevor Ewen Brown ’20

The Gordon L. Johnson  
Research Prize
Bryce T. Nicholls ’18

The Italian Prize
Will Freda ’18

The George Gund Award
Harry Clennon ’21
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Chi Chapter held its annual retreat on Sunday, September 9. For years, the event had been held creek side at Chapter 
Advisor Drew McFarland’s farm, but this year, the weather just would not cooperate, so the retreat was held at the venerable 
Moundbuilders Country Club in Newark, OH. Visit www.chidelts.com for more photos of the day.

ACTIVES-IN-ACTION
Retreat Successful at New Venue

• Dogs with Delts Raises Money for JDRF
• Follow Your North Star – Alumni Profile
• Chi Alum Follows The “Write” Path


